National Association of College Stores CAMEX

March 2-6, 2012  - Salt Lake

Goals and objectives of the meeting:
Provide our members with more educational opportunities to aid them in managing their stores more efficiently; offer numerous opportunities for our store/associate members to network with their peers and NACS staff; provide a tradeshow environment that increases ROI for our associate members (exhibitors) and provides cost efficient, new, and relevant products for our full store members; return a reasonable profit back to NACS to provide additional products/services back to our members; provide a forum for NACS staff to obtain relevant information from members to provide better products/services.
· Number of store attendees: 2156 people, about a 5% increase over 2011. Our pre-show registration was about 10% more than normal but our onsite attendance was less still resulting in a 5% total increase. There were about 4800 exhibiting personnel attending so CAMEX brought about 7,000 total people to the city. 
· Attendee demographics: attendees are college/university college store buyers and managers. About 95% of the attendance was U.S. based with the other 5% from Australia, Canada, Japan, and the Caribbean. 
· Number of hotel rooms used and hotel package: We started out with about 1800 on peak, added an additional hotel and increased our blocks at the existing hotels (total rooms used were about 8900). Hotels in our official block were the Marriott, Hilton, Monaco, Radisson, Hyatt Place, Salt Plaza, Shilo, Residence, Hampton Inn, and Courtyard. Our attendance including exhibitors was about 7,000 so our total actual pick up/peak room nights are much larger than the official room block would indicate. The Salt Lake City CVB should get much more credit than the official room block total. 
· History: past cities: 2009 Anaheim; 2010 Orlando; 2011 Houston; 2012 Salt Lake City 
· Future meeting sites: 2013 Kansas City: 2014 Dallas: 2015 and beyond open 
· Convention Center and other venue usage: CAMEX utilized all the convention center exhibit and meeting room space.  CAMEX was the only event in the center from 2/27-3/7. We used the Complex for our opening night reception; Depot for our closing night reception; Ruth Chris for one board dinner; Hilton hosted one board dinner; Grand America hosted a board reception; exhibitors hosted numerous functions at the Energy Solutions arena, History museum, etc. 
· I did not hear of any airline or general transportation comments (good or bad). 
· One attendee complained about homeless people in the Hampton Inn area but as a rule the city was very safe for all our members.    
· There were no labor issues brought to my attention. 
Highlights of the meeting: 

Our CAMEX evaluation for exhibitors and store members went out electronically the week our event ended and we should have the results calculated by the end of May. This is a very comprehensive evaluation that provides NACS with areas to improve and/or change regarding all aspects of the show from our events, hotels, food, transportation and venues. Onsite comments from store members/exhibitors were very positive.
 
The people of Salt Lake City were very friendly adding to a pleasant experience for our event. The weather during our event ranged from snow to 50-degree sunny weather. The weather did not appear to be a negative factor detracting from the attendee experience.
 
The Salt Lake City CVB employees were very helpful from the pre-show coordination through our entire event. The preshow promotion was very targeted and the micro site was helpful for our members. Our experience with the Salt Lake City CVB was a very positive one.
 
The Convention Center and Utah Service Staff were very helpful and everything was done correctly and on time. 

Areas for improvement:

The only challenge we incurred was with our shuttle bus transportation. We have a DMC manage this area because it appears to be a pain point for our attendees. The local shuttle bus provider appeared to have made some mistakes with the number of buses and schedules for our evening events. I can’t think of any additional challenges that could use improvement.
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See you in Kansas City at CAMEX, February 22-26, 2013
